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MEMORANDUM


	To:
	[bookmark: _Hlk57964729]Members of the Board of Elementary and Secondary Education

	From:	
	Jeffrey C. Riley, Commissioner

	Date:	
	November 9, 2021 

	Subject:
	Update on COVID-19 Action Steps to Support Schools, Students, and Families


[bookmark: TO][bookmark: FROM][bookmark: DATE][bookmark: RE]


Since our meeting on October 19, the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education (Department or DESE) has continued to inform districts of new developments related to COVID-19 and to support schools and districts as they navigate teaching and learning during the pandemic. 

On October 25, DESE issued a new FAQ about not requiring negative COVID-19 tests for students to return to school after holidays or vacations, doing visual check-ins with students who may be learning via livestream while quarantining, and not including asymptomatic, fully vaccinated individuals in Test and Stay programs. 

On October 26, DESE announced that after consulting with medical experts and state health officials, the mask requirement in all K-12 public schools is extended through at least January 15, 2022. The Department will continue to work with medical experts and state health officials to evaluate the mask requirement beyond January 15.

On October 28, as a COVID-19 vaccine for ages 5-11 moved closer to approval, DESE and the Department of Public Health sent a letter to school and district leaders to encourage them to actively promote COVID-19 vaccinations for children ages 5-11 when such vaccinations become available. The two departments also included a template letter to families, which is available in multiple languages.

The Department continues to hold webinars and release additional resources on COVID-19 testing and other matters. As always, the DESE COVID-19 Help Center remains open and available for consultation with districts and schools.

Attachments:
· October 25, 2021 Installment of FAQs (about returning from holidays, quarantining at home, and Test and Stay) (download)
· Extension of DESE Mask Requirement — October 26, 2021
· Press release: Department of Elementary and Secondary Education Commissioner Riley Extends Mask Requirement in Schools – October 26, 2021
· Preparing for a Pediatric COVID-19 Vaccine – October 28, 2021
· Letter to Families – October 28, 2021
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